
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
AMENDMENT TO TOWN OF UNION  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

 
 
The Town of Union is proposing amendments to the Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2017 and 2018 Annual Action Plans for 
the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program.  The first proposed amendment will add a new project for 
replacement of elevators at the Wells Apartments housing development in Johnson City.  The second proposed 
amendment will add a new project for pool filtration system improvements at the Boys and Girls Club in the Village of 
Endicott.   
 
The funding for these new activities will be transferred from the following activities in amounts not to exceed: 
 
DECREASE      INCREASE 
FFY 2017 IDIS #: 1397     FFY 2018 IDIS #: TBD 
King St.- Unprogrammed    Wells Apartments Elevators 
$30,000.00      $30,000.00 
 
DECREASE      INCREASE 
FFY 2017 IDIS #: 1397     FFY 2018 IDIS #: TBD 
King St. - Unprogrammed    Boys and Girls Club Pool Filtration 
$20,000.00      $20,000.00 
 
Interested citizens or organizations should address comments about the proposed changes in writing by 4:00 PM on 
Monday, June 17, 2019 to:  

 
Town of Union Department of Planning 

Town Hall, 3111 East Main Street 
Endwell, New York 13760 

 
Comments may also be sent by the deadline via electronic mail to cdbg@townofunion.com. 
 
All public comments will be considered before this change to the Community Development Block Grant Annual Action 
Plans and budgets are implemented, subject to Town Board approval.  This notice alone does not imply final approval 
of CDBG funding.  The Town Board is expected to consider these amendments at a regular meeting on Wednesday, June 
19, 2019 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Hearing or speech impaired persons should call the Town’s TDD number at 786-2915. 

 
Paul A. Nelson 

Interim Planning Director 
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